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DATES TO REMEMBER 

Term 1 

Tuesday March 14th—

Monday March 27th-

NAPLAN 

Harmony Week  

March 20th-March 26th 

Friday March 24th Y5/6 

Interschool Sport—

AWAY 

Tuesday 28th March 

Foundation-Y3 Allergy 

Awareness Session 

Thursday 30th March 

SchoolPix Photo Day 

Friday March 31st   

Whole School Assembly 

3pm 

Tuesday 4th April KHPS 

House Cross Country 

Thursday 6th April 

Last Day of Term 1 

EASTER RAFFLE DRAWN 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Oval 

It has been very exciting to see the workman out on 

the oval and the stabilisation process has now been 

completed. Over the next few days they will be  

compacting the ground and bringing in crushed rock 

in preparation for the synthetic turf to be laid.  

As there will be quite a few heavy machines working 

on the oval we will postpone tomorrow’s whole 

school assembly and hold it next Friday 31st March. 

Parents and Friends 

Last night we held our first meeting with our 2023 Parents and Friends Committee. It was 

very nice to welcome new members to the committee and we are looking forward to holding 

a variety of fun activities throughout the year to raise funds for the school.  

These funds will go towards items such as our Digital sign, new playground and garden areas. 

PFA received lots of great ideas from our community about what they would like to see  

happening and while we cannot take all of these ideas on board, we have certainly included 

what we can accommodate. The first event will be an Easter Raffle and exact details will go 

out by the end of this week. PFA will also provide a calendar of events planned for the year 

so you are aware of what is coming up. Parents and Friends are always looking for support to 

hold these events, so even if you are not able to commit to joining the committee, you may 

be able to help on the day with the various events planned. 

I would like to thank outgoing PFA members and the 2022 committee for all of the activities 

and events they organised for our students and whole school community. Thank you to Bree 

Hansen for her time as President and co-ordinating the 

majority of these events. 

2023 PFA Committee positions:  

President - Tania Lewis-Hamilton  

Treasurer – Vicky Evangelou 
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Walking School Bus 

The Walking School Bus is a fantastic government initiative which promotes a healthy and safe way for children to get to 

school, while also reducing congestion on our roads. Over recent months I have been discussing the possibility of KHPS to 

become involved with local council. Our school chaplain Riley has been in further communication and will help to establish 

this program in the near future at KHPS. Please see page 3 & page 18 for more information. 

School Wide Positive Behaviour 

Children come to school to experience and learn about a variety of 

things, (academic, social/emotional) so that they are equipped 

with the tools and strategies for future life experiences.  

Our School Wide Positive Behaviour Model focuses on explicitly 

teaching the expected behaviours and how to be inclusive and  

respectful of others and by acknowledging students positively 

when they demonstrate these behaviours. From time to time  

students will have differences and might not always respond the way we would like them to. When this happens teachers will 

talk to all students who are involved and work through the solution and appropriate consequence if required. We encourage 

students to let us know if they are experiencing difficulties so that we can work with them to improve the situation. We also 

ask parents to act respectfully and come directly to the classroom teacher if they have any concerns about their child for  

academic, social or emotional reasons. We do not condone parents speaking directly to other parents about what they might 

perceive another child to be doing, or to any students.  

Annual Implementation Plan 

Our Annual Implementation Plan is a comprehensive document which outlines the school’s goals and priorities for the year. 

All these goals and targets come directly from the four-year Strategic Plan. As we are in the final year of our Strategic Plan, a 

lot of our work this year will be embedding the practices, structures and processes that have been implemented over the last 

three years and continuing our work on developing the way we teach Maths and incorporating more Student Voice and 

Agency across the school. Our School Improvement Team developed a one-page summary of the main areas from our AIP 

which I have included. These are also displayed around the school so we can all be aware and work together towards  

achieving these goals. If you would like to ask anything specifically about these goals and work I would be more than happy 

talking to you about it. 

World’s Greatest Shave 

Last Friday we had a special whole school assembly, where Mr Lynch had his head shaved  

for one of the many great causes to raise money and awareness for blood cancer. Our best  

wishes go out to one of our students and their family who are bravely going through this at 

the moment. It was fantastic that they were able to attend the assembly and be involved by 

shaving Mr Lynch’s hair.  

Thank you to all who donated, your very generous donations have meant that Mr Lynch’s 

target was well and truly surpassed and he raised $5,567!! 

 

There are so many important causes, unfortunately we cannot acknowledge every cause but appreciate the community’s 

support for when we are able to. This week we also acknowledged Harmony Week and National Day of Action Against  

Bullying & Violence in the classrooms through a variety of activities. 

Enjoy the rest of the week 

Victoria Graham 
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Walking School Bus  

Hey Families and Students! 

For those who don’t know me yet, my name is Riley McDowell and I have the privilege of being the school chaplain at Keilor 

Heights this year! 

I wanted to tell you all about an exciting program that Keilor Height Primary School 

is looking to get involved in sometime in the near future. This program is called The 

Walking School Bus! This is a free program run in collaboration with VicHealth, 

Moonee Valley City Council, schools, traders and community groups. The Walking 

School Bus is a fun, healthy and safe way for primary school-aged children to travel 

to and from school. This program aims to increase physical activity amongst  

children and reduce traffic congestion around schools.  

The Walking School Bus is not a real vehicle but a group of children who walk to 

school accompanied by two adult leaders (one 'driver' and one 'conductor'). Picking 

up and delivering children at 'bus stops' on the way to school.  

If this program seems like it’s for you, as a volunteer, and for your child, as a passenger, please feel free to contact myself or 

the front office for more information on this great initiative and for the time being please see the flyer below for more  

information.  

Thanks heaps! 

Riley. 

CRAZY HAIR  

SUPERHERO 

DAY 
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PE 
KHPS House Cross-Country/Buckley District Interschool Cross-Country Trials (Years 3-6) 

Dear Parents and Guardians,  

This year’s KHPS House Cross-Country/Buckley District Interschool Cross-Country Trials for students in years 3-6 will take place on Tuesday, April 

4th. On this day, all students and teachers in years 3, 4, 5 and 6 will walk down to Steele’s Creek/Spring Gully Reserve in Keilor East (near Valley Lakes) to 

complete either the 2km run (10 years old this year and younger) or 3km (11 years old this year and older).  

Every lap completed of the circuit will earn house points, in addition 

to extra points being awarded for the top 10 finishers, which will go 

towards awarding the House Cross-Country Shield for 2023. 

The event is also a qualification opportunity for students (top 6 in 

each age group/gender) who are keen runners and have ambitions 

to represent KHPS at the Buckley District Cross-Country Event 

which will be held in Term 2, Week 2 at  Brimbank Park.. 

Students may have different goals on the day but the focus will be 

on having fun, being active, and doing their best to run/walk as 

many laps as they can in the allocated time. 

On the day, Year 3/4 students (10 years and under) will walk down 

with their teachers promptly at 9.10am and return to school at ap-

proximately 11.00am. Year 5/6 students (11 years old and older) 

will walk down with their teachers at 10.15am and return to school 

at approximately 12.00pm. 

In the case of students in Year 4 who are turning or have turned 11 

in 2023, or Year 5 who are turning or have turned 10 in 2023,  

students will be asked prior to the day to choose whether they want 

to run for fun (and walkdown) with their class/peer group, or run to 

compete and trial for interschool cross-country (and walkdown) 

with their age group.  

You will previously have signed the local walking excursion  

permission form which is sufficient for students attending this 

event. A reminder was sent out via Compass recently to a small 

number of families who had not given consent and this needs to be 

actioned prior to the day. 

Students are encouraged to wear appropriate clothing for physical 

activity that also displays their house colours. If your child does not 

have anything to wear, face paint, headbands, hair accessories 

etc. are alternative ways to demonstrate house pride. Students will 

need to take a water bottle and sun smart hat along to the event, and are encourage to apply sunscreen prior to coming to school.  

Parents and guardians are welcome to come down and spectate but will need to remain at the assembly area/start & finish line while students are compet-

ing in their events.  

Some parent helpers may be required so if you are able to provide assistance throughout the morning then please let Mr Matton know in person 

or via Compass beforehand. 

If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to get in contact with Mr Matton. 

Age Start/End time 

10 and under girls (Generally Years 3 and 4) 9.40-10.10 

10 and under boys (Generally Years 3 and 4) 10.15-10.45 

11 years old- girls and boys (Generally Yr 5) 
10.55-11.25 

12/13 years old- girls and boys (Gen Yr 6) 11.30-12.00 
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SPECIALIST AWARDS 

Loukia K 56A Excellence in Visual Arts 

Whole Class FA Excellence in P.E. 

 Whole Class 12D  Excellence in Italian 

Student Class Being For 

Ross M FA A Responsible Student & Helping Others 

Ella B FB Being a Wonderful Friend & Helper 

Kennedy C 12A Aspiring During Writing Lessons & Being a Helpful Friend 

Fotini B 12B Consistently Aspiring to Do Her Very Best & Being a Responsible Student 

Harlan S 12C Displaying the School Value of Aspire 

Eloise T 12D Aspiring to Do Her Best in Writing 

Andrew G 34A Encouraging His Peers & Supporting Them in Class 

Sienna P 34A Identifying the Different Strategies She Can Use to Solve Problems 

Ava S 34B Aspiring to Always Do Her Best During Learning Opportunities 

Dante M 34C Demonstrating Responsibility in His School Work 

Luke W  34D Displaying the School Value of Aspire 

Brett G 56A Aspiring to Be a Positive Role Model by Sharing Ideas  

Chloe H 56B Always Demonstrating Respect to Her Classmates & Staff 

Millie V 56C Demonstrating Generosity & Kindness by Lending Her Belongings 

Olivia P 56D Demonstrating Respect by Showing Patience with er Classmates 
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